FINAL


Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation
June 29, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Tracy Priestner (TP), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Bob McCarthy (BM)

Absent:


Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/unr-grxw-vkj or dial in to this number: +1 415-737-9056‬ PIN: ‪198 081 035‬# 
Minutes:
None
Appointments:
GC requested an updated list of committees from the Select Board that needs Fincom representation to be re-appointed for FY22.
Year-end Transfers:

A transfer of $2,500 was requested from the Beach Enterprise general expenses to personnel expenses to cover unanticipated overtime.  HM motioned to approve pending Select Board approval.  CB seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





A transfer of $2,500 was requested from the Water Enterprise general expenses to personnel expenses to cover costs of having an employee fill in for the secretary that does the water billing while they were on extended leave.  CB motioned to approve.  HM seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





A transfer of $5k was requested from the Council on Aging personnel expenses to general expenses to cover unanticipated utility costs.  CB motioned to approve.  TP seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





A transfer of $5k was requested from the Treasurer general expenses to the Town Hall/Annex general expenses to cover unanticipated utility costs.  BM motioned to approve.  TS seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





A transfer of $300 was requested from the Board of Assessors personnel expenses to the Board of Appeals personnel expenses to cover unanticipated additianal cost of the principal clerk due to increased hearings in FY21.  BB motioned to approve.  TP seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





A transfer of $3k was requested from the Election & Registration personnel expenses to general expenses to cover unanticipated costs from moving the polling location in FY21.  CB motioned to approve.  HM seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





A transfer of $5k was requested from the Board of Assessors personnel expenses to the Select Board personnel expenses to cover unanticipated costs of an employee covering the duties of the secretary to the Select Board who was on extended leave.  KAR motioned to approve.  CB seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





A transfer of $1,300 was requested from the Town Clerk personnel expenses to general expenses to cover costs of supplies and equipment that was not budgeted.  CB motioned to approve.  TS seconded and the roll call vote was unanimous in favor.
Liaison Reports:
KAR spoke on the Town Administrator serach committee.  They had 27 resumes and had narrowed it to 6.  All interviews were conducted in executive session and they have 3 candidates to be screened by the consultant and presented to the Select Board for them to chose one.




CB spoke on the Audit Committee having received the draft management letter from the auditors.  KAR said the auditor is looking for comments to finalize the letter and then will set a meeting with the Select Board for the exit interview.




TP said the School Building committee met and it is now crunch time with only two months before school opens.  The project is moving along on schedule and under budget.  The only issue is some of the furniture and fixtures are on back order and they hope they will arrive on time.  They will most likely schedule tours for the public after the school opens.




CB asked about federal monies.  GC said the administrator is coordinating guidelines and will set a meeting to go over potential uses.  He sent out a memo requesting projects from the departments that may benefit most from this money.




TP asked if anyone new how the high school reuse committee was doing.  GC said he asked the administrator to place a Fincom member on the committee and that has yet to happen and he is unsure if the committee is meeting at this time.


Other:

GC suggested, since there was some confusion in everyone receiving all the transfers through email, that we start utilizing the google drive for shared documents.




GC set the next meeting for July 13th in anticipation of any more year end transfers.  If none, than we can move the meeting to the second tuesday in August.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on July 13th at 7 p.m. as a virtual meeting with remote participation only.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
Year-end transfers


